
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 March 14, 1916 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular session at four o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, with 
Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Rankin. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of March 7th were read and 
approved. 
 

Mrs. C. B. Rich appeared before the Council on behalf of the 
Orchard Mesa Cemetery Association and asked assistance from the 
City for the maintenance of the cemeteries. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the Council agree to pay for $100 worth of labor 
in the care and maintenance of the Orchard Mesa cemeteries. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the Mayor 
declared the motion carried. 

 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the Commissioner of Finance and Supplies be 
authorized and instructed to order order 1350 feet of 3-4 inch 
Genuine Wrought Iron pipe for extension of water lines in 
Cottonwood Park. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners present having voted yea, the Mayor 
declared the motion carried. 
 

Commissioner Rankin now reported present and made a verbal report 
to the Council as to the condition of the Kannah Creek pipe line, 
and stated that immediate repairs were necessary in certain 
places on the line. 
 
Messrs. Moorhead and Williamson of the Midland Trail Association 
appeared before the Council in reference to the issue of the 
Midland Trail log-book, and asked the Council to take space in 
same for city publicity and subscribe for 50 or 100 copies of 
said book. 
 



Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 

Holmburg, that the Council take up for consideration the matter 
of the Midland Trail log-book at the next regular meeting. The 
motion carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the Council then adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 


